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In these times it is more important than ever to stay true to yourself. To prevent the 
chaos around us from gaining the upper hand in us. Genetic shocks also still play a 
role, so there is work to be done for all of us. 
 
In Memoriam 
In February we said goodbye to Jeanne Evens. In addition to being a therapist in 
developmental motor skills, Jeanne, together with Helma, made an enormous 
contribution to the archive that shaped the foundation. For years they made 
transcripts of large series of lectures, not just like that, but with a beautiful layout 
and provided with many pictures and music lyrics. In addition, together with Helma 
she has worked out the five-year professional training that Niek gave, per day, for 
the purpose of re-registration with the professional association, the VBAG. The 
practical workbook is also from their hands. 
It must have been a warm reunion between Jeanne and Niek. 
We wish her loved ones much strength once again. 
 
Progress of new therapists 
This month the first therapist will accompany an experienced therapist. That is quite 
a puzzle, the time that both works must be correct, the patient must give 
permission, it must be evaluate afterwards. We are happy that a start is being made. 
In the meantime, 2 more people have registered, which brings the total to 12. 
 
10 years 
We have received many positive reactions to the booklet about 10 years of the 
foundation. Our thanks for this. 
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Content and financial annual report 
Enclosed you will find the content and financial annual report. 
 
 
It was an eventful year and we are happy that we were able to continue with Martine 
and Vitaal. Niek has prepared a good foundation for us. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Valerie van Burk, Rens Looij and Mim van der Meij 
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